ALATEEN COORDINATOR REPORT	2024 SPRING ASSEMBLY, MOAB, UTAH

The numbers don’t lie. What a daunting phrase that is! When the numbers tell us how many Alateen Groups there are in the Utah Area it can be discouraging. If we let it. And it can be challenging, if we let it. 
Let it! 
A new Alateen group has been registered in Logan. Applause! Applause to the two Al-Anon members who have worked to get it off the ground. Now, they report that there are no members yet, and that is pretty well within expectations. In fact, no “teens” can meet until all other factors are in place: AMIAS volunteers, WSO registration, AAPP certification as well as a place, materials, etc. Also, commitment and patience.
The greater Salt Lake City area is in the process of doing this now. 
Starting an Alateen Group has requirements that must precede the Group meeting. There is a revised Al-Anon Guideline, G-19 on the website (www.al-anon.org) to guide you through them.
I will be happy to go to districts for Alateen recertification sessions. The Safety and Behavioral Requirements, about 30-40 minutes is required annually. I’ll work with anyone who wishes to do this, the AMIAS certification is required prior to an Alateen group meeting – as well as a group continuing to meet. Don't hesitate to call on me.
District Eight hosted an Alateen training/discussion in November. This was more than the required training session and I really got much more encouragement than I think I gave. I would like to repeat that in your district as well. District Three had me come to their District meeting. In District One I invited all listed AMIAS to join me prior to a weeknight meeting. There is no “one and only” way to do this!
The Area APP coordinator has sent out notices to Districts that we are in the 2024 Recertification period now. Time is of importance!
I had great expectations of myself when I stood for this position. Perhaps even some magical thinking. The work of understanding Alateen requirements and opportunities has given me a dose of reality, and this has been much more revitalizing than I ever thought. 
We have not doubled our Alateen Group numbers, we have not doubled our Al-Anon volunteers (as best as I can figure). We seem to only have doubled the need! I encourage you, at every level to think how WE can meet the needs of our younger members.
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